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Principal’s Report 
Dear College Community
This will be our last newsletter for our 2018 school year.  
It has been an exciting journey with student enthusiasm, 
participation and development, highlighting every aspect of 
our College life.  As we reflect briefly on significant events 
that have taken place; Our College Masses and liturgies; 
our music events; our sporting achievements; camps and 
Immersions.  
Last Thursday we farewelled our Year 12 students with a 
Valedictory Mass and Dinner.  This was an outstanding 
recognition of the beautiful young people that are leaving 
our College and forming their pathways into the world.  We 
wish them all the very best and we hope that they always 
travel in God’s hands.  We pray that they celebrate safely 
over the next few weeks and as they wait anxiously for their 
results in mid-December.  

DEAR INFANT JESUS 
IN A SHORT TIME 
YOU WILL COME 

TO VISIT US 
AND YOUR HOLY, DIVINE COMING 

IS FULL OF PEACE, JOY AND LOVE 
FOR ME AND EVERYONE. 

OUR HEARTS ARE FULL OF YOUR LOVE 
IN OUR DAILY LIFE. 

The cycle of College life continues this week 
as we welcome our new Year 7 students and 
parents for the 2019 school year. 
We congratulate all students for their work ethic 
and commitment to improvement this term.  
Years 9, 10 and 11 have completed their end 
of year exams and Years 7 and 8 their final 
assessments.  
This week we moved to our 2019 timetable 
and welcome all students into their new year 
levels, especially Year 8’s into Year 9 and Year 
11 into Year 12 as our new College leaders.  
This is a valuable time in which students can 
set themselves up for a rewarding 2019 school 
year.  
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Above: Year 9 History student Charlotte Perkins completed an A+ 
standard poster for her work on the Australian Gold Rush. 

On the 4th December, the College will host 
one of three Marist Cricket Carnival’s, held 
across Australia.   Participating teams being: 
St. Joseph’s Hunters Hill (NSW), St John’s 
College, Woodlawn (NSW), Sacred Heart, 
Auckland (NZ), Marist College Ashgrove 
(QLD) and Notre Dame Shepparton (VIC). 
We wish all teams, especially Catholic 
College Sale, all the very best.
On Thursday 6th December at 7.00pm 
we will acknowledge and celebrate the 
achievements of our students at our Annual 
College Awards evening.   
The school for students will conclude on 
Friday 7th December with our final Mass 
of Thanksgiving and a whole school 
assembly.  
The College office will be closed from 
Thursday 20th December and will re-open 
on Thursday 17th January 2019.
Congratulations to our Year 8 Boys Basketball team in winning the State Schools Victoria School Basketball 
Championship and to our Year 8 Girls, who missed by a couple of points from winning their State Championship.
While we look forward to the coming holidays and celebrations, this time of year can also be sad as we farewell 
friends and colleagues.  We will wish our students and families that will not be returning to the College in 2019, 
all the very best for the future.  
A number of staff will be retiring or moving on to other career opportunities - Mrs Kaye Morris, Ms Gabrielle 
Costin, Mrs Natalie Macpherson, Mrs Rebekah Warner and Mr Todd Proud.  I would like to acknowledge the 
valuable service that each departing staff member has generously given to the College. 
On behalf of the College Governors, Bishop Patrick O’Regan and Brother Peter Carroll fms, the College Advisory 
Board and our College staff and community, I wish everyone a Holy, happy and safe Christmas and New Year.

Chris Randell
Principal
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LEARNING AND TEACHING
Congratulations to all students who completed exams over the designated period. VCE results and ATAR’s 
are available from 7.00am Friday 14th of December. Please link here for further information: 
http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce_results.aspx. Staff will be available at the College to offer guidance 
and advice following the release of results. 
With the conclusion of the 2018 school year, we have already started our 2019 timetable. Students have 
been allocated to Pastoral groups and we have completed a full rollover. This has been hugely successful 
and allows a smooth transition prior to the beginning of Term One, 2019. Many of our senior students will 
have been provided with study and homework to complete over the break and all Year 11 and 12 students 
have been provided with their novels. 
On Thursday 6th of December we celebrate our 2018 achievements at our Annual Awards Evening. The 
event begins at 7.00pm and is to be held at Bishop Phelan Stadium. We look forward to seeing you all there. 
If any parents are interested, Gippsland Consulting Suites are hosting a Youth Mental Health First Aid Course 
on December 3rd and 10th. This course can help to learn skills and gain confidence to assist young people 
experiencing mental health problems.  Please access more information here. 

Second Hand Calculators

If you have a current Graphics Calculator 
Ti Nspire CX (preferably including the 
connection cord) that your child no longer 
has use for, please take it to the O’Connor 
Learning Centre for the opportunity for sale. 
For calculators in good order, the College 
will pay approximately $100. Second hand 
calculators will then be made available 
for purchase for that price through our 
second hand uniform shop at a later date.

2019 Resource Lists and Secondhand Textbooks

Our 2019 Resource Lists have been emailed out to all parents/
guardians. Orders must be completed by 6 December, 2018.  
All orders will be available for collection from St. Patrick’s campus, St. Mary’s 
Hall on Thursday 24th January between 12.30 pm and 5.30 pm. If you are 
not available on the day, you can request, for a fee of $15.95, your order 
to be posted out. For payment on the day of pickup, preferred method is eftpos or credit card.  
To order online please access the Campion Education Online Ordering Portal using the code 6F74.  
Students in Year 11 and 12 English are required to purchase novels directly from the College 
during Headstart to ensure they have adequate preparation time over the holiday period.  
For students studying VCE Units 1 - 4 who would like to reserve to purchase a secondhand textbook 
please do so as soon as possible through the O’Connor Resource Centre.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
teachers and students for their efforts in 
2018 and I wish you all a lovely Christmas 
and New Year. 

Cindy Foat
Assistant Principal - Learning and 
Teaching



4

YEAR 9 WALHALLA VISIT
“There’s gold in them there hills”. This comment, stated by a student, set the scene for those students who 
were part of the Year 9 Walhalla Visit on Thursday 18th October. As part of their History unit, year 9 students 
experienced a day’s visit to Walhalla to glimpse a better picture of how life was like as a miner and associated 
jobs in the late 1800’s. 

Richard took them on a very informative tour of the mine where they could experience the levels into which 
miners had to tunnel to mine the gold. “It must have dreadful working down in that mine”. This was a comment 
that was mentioned by quite a few students who still find it difficult to understand the conditions that were 
required by the miners. The dirt smell and cold was felt by those below, yet even with the electricity flowing 
through the mine, were able to get an inkling of what the miners had to put up with to do their job.
The explorative nature that this visit took on, gave students a chance to see for themselves the railway line; 
the mine; the cemetery; and the main street. Each section allowed them to look at different elements of life, 
and together with their Question Booklet, they were able to establish a greater understanding of working in 
a gold area. 
Looking for the ‘cursed’ headstone in the cemetery; the ages of some of the deaths; walking along the railway 
line and over-looking the township all added to this experience. 
“I can’t believe there were no trees around the township at some point”, stated a student, as we all looked at 
the forest-like setting that is Walhalla. It was a unanimous decision – this was a great visit and well worth it!
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year 12 final assembly
On the 23rd of October the whole school gathered for a final assembly to farewell our Year 12 students. We 
wish them happiness and success as they begin their next chapter. 

Pictures - Allman, Champagnat, Paulinus, Theodore, Daly and Raphaela Year 12’s gather with their Learner 
Advisors after their final assembly.
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east timor immersion 
Between September 29 and October 13 a small group 
of students and accompanying staff travellled to East 
Timor for the annual Immersion. These are some of their 
experiences - 
Travelling to East Timor earlier this year was a once 
in a lifetime experience and one I will certainly never 
forget. As a group we were able to interact with the 
local community, especially the children, and had the 
opportunity to give back to those less fortunate than 
ourselves. As a student it was eye opening to see just 
how much the kids over there valued education. I heavily 
encourage any student interested in applying to do so 
as it is a truly humbling trip.
Caitlin Rodwell

East Timor was an incredible experience. Travelling to a country that is so underprivileged and different to 
Australia allowed me to recognise how grateful I really am. Some of the things we experienced over there will 
stay with me forever and I have grown and have become much more understanding of the position countries like 
East Timor are in. As much as it was an eye-opener and I realised how lucky we are, it was equally as fun as it 
was educational. I am so thankful I went and enjoyed every bit of the immersion and will remember it forever.
Abbey Duncan

East Timor was such an eye opening experience for me and I’m sure for the others who went as well. It put 
me outside of my comfort zone, going away from home into a foreign country and really challenged me as a 
person. I got to do and experience things I would have never imagined I would be able to do. East Timor is 
really pretty country and the people are always so happy to say hi and talk to you no matter the circumstances. 
The immersion was such a worthwhile trip and I would encourage others to apply. 
Alli Carrick 

The Timor Leste Immersion was such a rewarding experience as it allowed us to engage in a completely 
different culture and form friendships with the local school children. The Timorese are so happy and carefree 
and they gladly welcomed us into their country. If given the opportunity, I would definitely go on this immersion 
again without hesitation. I strongly recommend applying for this immersion, as it is an experience that you may 

never get the opportunity to partake 
in again.    
Ruby Condon
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sale show
Twenty-seven items made by Semester 2’s Year 7 Textiles students were 
entered, in three categories, to the secondary student age art and craft 
competition at this year’s Sale Show.  For many of the students these 
items were their first ever sewing projects.
In  the ‘Article of Embroidery’ category eleven small wall hangings featuring 
buttons and embroidery stitches of the students own original design were 
entered. CCS students Millie Lamb received the second place award 
for her plaque featuring a bee and flowers, while Quinn Hose won third 
place with her plaque with a pink dress design. Mia Whitford’s ‘Zoo’, Harry 
Stables’ ‘Apple’ and Arielle Pawley’s ‘Lady with long hair’ received Highly 
Commended certificates.

Gippsland Art Gallery Visit
During our last Visual Communication lesson, our class went to the Gippsland Art Gallery. We spent 
about thirty minutes walking around the gallery taking in all of the local pieces from the Esso Collection 

Ten of the pincushions students had designed and made for as a hand sewing project during the Semester 
were entered in the ‘Article of Felt Work’ section.  Mia Whitford’s pink pincushion decorated with flowers and 
bees won the first place prize.  Millie Lamb picked up another second place with her cactus in a pot, while 
Eden Horder received a Highly Commended for her unicorn head.
In the Soft Toy Category there were three winners from the six toys entered.  Quinn Hose won second prize 

for her giraffe; Mia Whitford came 
third with her cat toy; and Millie 
Lamb was Highly Commended for 
her elephant.
Congratulations to all the winners, 
but also to the other students 
who entered their work:- Sophie 
Green, Tiarna Hanson, Zade 
Mallinson, Mitchell Caruana, 
Kohen Anderson, Dylan Sullivan, 
James Edney, Coby Bronts, Kate 

Ronchi and Rohan Wishart.  All their work made a colourful display in the Exhibition Pavilion and showcased 
some of the creativity, talent and skill of younger students.

of Australian Art and the John Leslie Art Prize 
exhibition. The Esso Collection of Australian 
Art is a collection of pieces comprising of 40 
original artworks donated to the Gippsland Art 
Gallery, mostly landscape subjects, as well as 
admirable examples of street scenes, still life, 
and portraiture. The gallery’s exhibitions are 
forever changing, there’s always something new. 
During our visit, we had the pleasure of seeing 
the John Leslie Art Prize 2018 exhibition. The 
exhibition consisted of 61 shortlisted paintings, 
each piece was incredibly unique and displayed 
every artist’s own individuality. We were all truly 
inspired by the local art. The experience as a 
whole was terrific, every student undeniably 
gained something from the excursion.
Madison Connors (Year Nine)
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ITALIAN POETRY COMPETITION

Year 7 and 8 students were invited to participate in an Italian Poetry Competition. The competition involved 
reciting a poem which was supplied by Swinburne University, different poems were used for different levels.
As travel to the university was going to be difficult, the decision was made to conduct the competition at 
school with an outside judge.  Rosanna Murray was the judge for this competition and she was amazed by 
the dedication and talent of the students who entered the competition. The winners were:
Year 7 
First Place – Ella Bransdon 	 Runners Up – Lauren Wilson and Emily Jewkes
Year 8
First Place – Isabel Hearsey 	 Runners Up – Ryan Heskey and Jessie Sedman
 “This year I competed in the Italian poetry Competition with some year 7’s and 8’s from Sion. I entered the 
competition because I thought it would be an interesting experience and kind of get me out of my comfort zone. 
Learning the poem was really interesting as it was a different language and it was something I wasn’t used to. I tried 
it and I really liked it as I was reading another language not English, I think that’s what really stood out to me the 
most. I would just like to thank Ms Tantaro and the teachers for helping us for being able to enter this competition 

Far Left: Jessie Sedman, 
Isabel Hearsey and Ryan 
Heskey with Mrs Costin
Left: Ella Bransdon, Emily 
Jewkes and Lauren Wilson

and also thank you to the 
other competitors for a great 
competition.”
Ella Bransdon - Year 7 Winner

Year 8 Longest Lunch
On Thursday 18th October, the Year 8 students and teachers sat down together at a table in the Marcellin 
Room and enjoyed a hot meal together. This was to show solidarity to Foster children who don’t always have 
an opportunity to eat at a table with a family. The Year 8 Food Technology students prepared the meal to share, 
including Butter Chicken with rice, Beef Stroganoff, Bolognese Pasta Bake, garlic bread, fresh lemonade and 
salads. At the conclusion of the meal everyone pitched in to help wash up and clean the Dining Hall. It was a 
great team effort all round. Students have also had a clothing drive to collect good quality clothing to be donated 
to ‘A Better Life for Foster Kids’. 
The meal was a great success and provided an opportunity for genuine sharing and conversation between 
teachers and students.
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During Term 4, all Year 9 students and teachers 
have been involved in teaching and learning 
debating skills. Students have been put into 
teams and have debated against each other in the 
classroom situation on a variety of topics and from 
this the class ‘Dream Team’ has been nominated.
All of these wonderful skills were then put to 
the test in our annual Year 9 Debate Day last 
Wednesday. All of the ‘Dream Teams’ competed 
against each other in the semi finals, in front of 
the entire Year 9 student body.
Teams debated the following topics:

year 9 debates

Camps Sports and Excursion Fund 2019
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides payments for eligible 
students.
Who can apply
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents 
are eligible to apply. There are two criteria that must be met (please read the 
information on the links below):
If you applied for the CSEF at your child’s school in 2018, you do not need to 
complete an application form in 2019 unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances. 
Your child’s school will apply for the CSEF on your behalf.

 
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist 
beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student 
will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun 
activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s 
commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       
FUND (CSEF) 
School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great 
outdoors, excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the 
world works and sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All 
are part of a healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary 
foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration 
category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The 
allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to 
camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $125 for primary school students 

• $225 for secondary school students 

 
 

  
  

MORE INFORMATION 
For more information about the CSEF visit 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

 
HOW TO APPLY 
New applicants should contact the school office to   
obtain a CSEF application form or download from 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 
2018, you do not need to complete an application 
form in 2019 unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances.  
You only need to complete an application form if any 
of the following changes have occurred: 

 new student enrolments; your child has 
started or changed schools in 2019 or you 
did not apply in 2018. 

 changed family circumstances; such as a 
change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing at the school in 2019. 

 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 

 
 

 

You will only need to submit an application form in 2019 if any of the following changes have occurred:
•	 new student enrolments: your child has started or changed schools in 2019 or you did not apply at the 

same school in 2018
•	 changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, 

or new siblings commencing at the school in 2019
Please see below the attached links for further information and 2019 application form.
CSEF 2019 Information Flyer for Parents
CSEF 2019 Application Form

•	 ‘Ban the sale and production of bottled water.’ 
•	 ‘Should Australia impose a tax on sugar-sweetened soft drinks.’
•	 ‘Should Australia change the date of Australia Day.’
The top two teams made it through to the Grand Final, which was held later on the same day. This took the 
form of an impromptu debate and these two teams were given one hour to prepare their arguments on the 
following topic:
•	 ‘Should Australians be legally able to carry non-lethal  	
            weapons for self-defence.’
Many thanks to all involved, the students, the teachers and the 
adjudicators and special thanks go to our chairpersons, Noah 
Bennett and Tamiecka Ross, who kept the debate organised 
and the time on track.
Congratulations to the winning team members who were 
Matthew Phelan, Emma Carrick and Jay Steed!

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/10/csefapplicationform.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/10/csefflyer.pdf
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engineers workshop 

Melbourne University: Engineers Without Borders Workshop
On Wednesday 21st November, Engineers from Melbourne University came to the Sion campus and 
conducted two workshops aimed at inspiring students about humanitarian engineering and global challenges 
such as water, sanitation, construction and climate change. Fifty students from Years 7 and 8 participated 
in the hour-long workshops, teaching them about the different types of engineering whilst working on a 
challenging problem. During the workshops the facilitators worked to promote careers in engineering and 

provide discussion around university pathways.  
The workshops included a short presentation 
followed by a hands-on activity using materials 
provided. The students were given the problem 
of engineering and creating a model floating 
house to counter the issue of communities being 
flooded and requiring rebuilding after devastation. 
The short workshops were well received, with the 
students enjoying the challenge.

Canteen News
The close of another great year. Thank you to our volunteers at both Sion and St 
Pat’s Canteen,  this is very much appreciated
If you are able to volunteer your time to the canteens for 2019 we will be appreciative 
roster duty is 1 hour every 6 weeks. The volunteer form can be downloaded here, 
if you could complete and return to St Pat’s Reception.

To the following volunteers who have their last student completing Year 12. We thank you for your time at 
both canteens - Lynette Terse, Mandy Pusmucans, Kerri Darby and Jo Jones.
Also to the Year 12  students who have taken time to volunteer at St Pat’s - Natasha Breed, Sam Binotto, 
Nic Meester, Kyle Missen, Abbey Walsh.
Have a great restful holiday.
June and Julie

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/11/Canteen-Volunteer-Form.pdf
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THE OPENING THE DOORS FOUNDATION

The Opening the Doors Foundation provides financial assistance to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
families, so that they are able to choose and successfully maintain a positive education environment for 
their children.
The Foundation covers the extra costs associated with schooling (where this is in a non-government school 
environment), costs not otherwise funded from government or other educational funding sources, such as 
school uniforms, books, school camps and other school associated costs.
Applications close on Friday 29th March 2019.  Please go the link as listed to obtain an application form.  
The form MUST be completed in full and submitted directly to Opening The Doors Foundation and Certificate 
of Aboriginality must be submitted with the application.
Should you require a proof of the 2019 Tuition Fees please contact the College 03 5143 9700.
http://www.openingthedoors.org.au/apply-now

Year 8 Italian students made pizzas as the final activity at the end of their ‘Food – Il Cibo’ unit.  Students had 
learnt the vocabulary for a variety of food and talked about which food they liked and disliked. Students were 
also able to say which foods were eaten for breakfast, lunch, dinner and for snacks.
Before the students made their pizzas, they wrote out the ingredients and the method in Italian. This was to 
consolidate their knowledge on vocabulary and the verbs which are associated with eating and cooking.
As you can see in the pictures, they loved making their own pizzas and eating them. 

italian pizza making

FRIENDLY REMINDERS 

Just a friendly reminder to 
all families to submit their 
2019 direct debit authority 
for their 2019 payment 
plan.  If you have any queries or are on a current 
plan and require assistance please contact the 
Administration Office – St Patrick’s Campus on 
5143 9700.   

If you qualify for the 2019 CSEF (Camps, Sports 
and Excursion Fund).  Please submit your 
application with a copy of your valid Health Care 
Card.

Also to be returned is the permission form for 
excursions, photographs, etc. This must be 
completed, signed and returned to the College as 
soon as possible. 
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PATHWAYS
As the year draws to an end I would like to take the opportunity to announce that in 2019, Ms Johanna Clancy 
will be taking on the role of Pathways Coordinator at Catholic College Sale. This is an area of the curriculum 
which I really enjoy and I will continue to be involved with taking some classes at Year 10, 11 and 12. Ms 

 Uniform
The Uniform Shop will be open in January 2019 on the following dates for Blazers sales 
and second hand uniform.

•	 Thursday 24th January 2019 12.00pm to 5.30pm 
	 Please note there will be Sales Representative from Noones (the College Blazer supplier) 	
	 available between 12.00pm – 2.00pm for special size fittings on this day.

•	 Tuesday 29th January 2019 1.00pm to 5.00pm

If anyone has any second hand uniforms to sell please take them into the uniform shop in the normal 
operating hours.

Clancy is very well qualified in this area and 
I wish her every success.
With end of the year coming closer, the 
celebration of Valedictory Mass and Dinner 
and the completion of 2018 classes, as 
Pathways teachers our thoughts turn to the 
future for the current Year 12s. I wish them 
well as they await their results. The next 
step for them will be when they receive their 
university offers in January.  For many of our 
students we have already had good news 
concerning offers of apprenticeship and 
future work.
Opportunities in the workplace are very 
much dependant on the foundation of a 
good education. Students who take every 
advantage of the learning they are offered 
in each year level, and work diligently, set in 
place the building blocks of their future. There 
is a direct correlation between completion of 
Year 12, and future education and the amount 
of money earned during a working lifetime.
So, as the students move to a new year level, 
and begin a fresh page, it is a chance to begin 
working hard for the rest of their educational 
future.

Above: Year 12 students gather at their final assembly in front 
of the whole College.

Above: Year 12 students celebrate after the final assembly.

Good luck to all. Have a safe and happy Christmas, and summer break.

Beverly Richard
Pathways Coordinator
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year 8 ssv basketball 

Year 8 Girls
A great result on Tuesday 20th of November with our Year 8 Girls 
Basketballers finishing third overall at the School Sport Victoria 
State Finals at MSAC. 
The girls won two of their three pool games convincingly, and 
went toe-to-toe with the eventual winners on the competition in 
Templestowe College, with a Jas Hennig 3-pointer bringing us 
within two points of them late in the second half.
Game 1: CCS defeated Berwick SC 30-20 (Jas Hennig 12 points, 
Charlotte Ronchi 8)
Game 2: CCS def by Templestow 35-28 (Hennig 10, Ronchi 8)
Game 3: CCS def Mercy Regional 46-23 (Hennig 14, Abbi Boulter 
12, Ronchi 11)
The girls were terrific on and off the court. 

Year 8 Boys - State Champs!
Our Year 8 Boys Basketball team played in the SSV State Finals on Monday 19th November. Finishing top 
of their pool the boys advanced to the final against Montmorency Secondary College where they emerged 
25 to 38 victors to be crowned SSV State Champions! 
 
Pool Games  
CCS defeated Berwick SC 46 - 37 (Burgiel 15, Schuback, 14, Hrehoresen, 13) 
CCS defeated by Lilydale HS 37 - 39 (Burgiel, 12, Hrehoresen, 8, Gravener, 6) 
CCS defeated Warrnambool SC 46 - 18 (Hrehoresen, 16, Burgiel, 14) 
 
Grand Final   
CCS defeated Montmorency SC 38 - 25 (Burgiel, 13, Hrehoresen, 10, Schuback, 7)  
Team - Harry Gravener, Ryan Beale, Coby Burgiel, Jack Hrehoresen, Jonti Schuback, Lachlan Allman, 
Owen Gallagher and Nathan Nikolajew.



14

state athletics 

Clay Target Shooting
On Monday the 22nd of October 80 students from four 
schools competed in the Wellington Shire DTL Clay 
Target Shooting competition at Sale Field and Game 
in Longford.
We were well represented with 25 shooters from both 
St Pats and Sion campuses. The weather was perfect 
and the competition was strong. Our squads performed 
well, with one finishing 3rd overall just a few points 
behind the winners. We had some excellent individual 
performances with Ben Anderson finishing equal 1st 
in Senior boys. This required Ben to have a shoot 
off. Unfortunately Ben missed a couple of clays and 
finished 3rd overall, well done Ben. Tuscian Lowe finished 3rd in the Senior girls and Zac Jones finished 1st 
in the Junior boys category. We look forward to 2019 with some strong shooters climbing the ranks.

The SSV State Athletics took place in Melbourne on the 22nd 
of October.
Grace O’Brien (Year 8) ran 2nd in the 14 Year Girls 400m in a 
time of 61.08 which bettered her personal best time in the event.
Other results:
Keisha Jackson finished 4th in the 15 Girls Shotput and 6th in 
the discus.
Jonothan Boyd finished 4th in the 12-13 boys long jump, 8th in 
the high jump and 8th in the triple jump
Courtney McDonough 7th in the 15 Girls 800m and 14th in the 
1500m
Zane Perkins 7th in the 15 Boys Javelin
Oakley Pearson 7th in the 12-13 Boys Shotput
Jack Hrehorsen 7th in the 14 Boys Shotput
Brent McKenzie 14th in the 18-20 Boys 1500m
16 Years Girls 4x100m relay – 7th (Jess Jackson, Dawn Pfeil, Bridget Brown & Tuana Cooper)
Well done to these students! They are terrific achievements at the State Level.

Above L to R: Courtney McDonough, Grace O’Brien, 
Brent McKenzie and Jack Hrehorsen 

U14 Girls 400m runner up Grace O’Brien

Above L to R: 16 Girls Relay team - Tuana Cooper, 
Dawn Pfeil, Bridget Brown and Jess Jackson.
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sport
Year 8 Cricket
Our Year 8 Boys Cricketers fell just short of progressing 
to the State Quarter Finals, after losing to Marist-Sion 
Warragul by three wickets, on the 2nd last ball of the 
day. 
A competitive total of 134 was setup by Lakshay Singh 
(28), Seb Pendergast (20 off 10) and Jake Pendrick 
(16), but unfortunately, we let far too many extras go 
through in our bowling innings. Lakshay backed up 
with the ball, claiming 2/12 off his four overs, while 
Seb, Ethan Aurisch and Brad Nikolajew were also 
amongst the wicket-takers. 
They side have performed well across their campaign, 

Year 7 Cricket
After another nail-bitting last over result against Marist-Sion Warragul, our Year 7 Boys fell just short of making 
it to the SSV State Quarter Final.
Game 1 – Gippsland Semi-Final vs Wonthaggi SC
In their first match of the day, the team had a solid victory against Wonthaggi SC. Batting first, we made 4/106 
with solid contributions from Waltley Sutton (23) and Jay Diamond (20), while some great late hitting from Oakley 
Pearson (33* off 22) helped us amass 60 runs from the last 8 overs. Our South Gippsland opponents began 
well in their chase, racing to 0/30. Tyson Dobson was brought on with near-immediate success, claiming two 
wickets and finishing with 2/16 from his four overs. Wickets from Ryan Phelan (2/20) and Zac Felsbourg (1/6) 
allowed us to restrict Wonthaggi to 6/87. 
Game 2 – Gippsland Final vs Marist-Sion Warragul
After losing the toss and being asked to bowl, Warragul were quick out of the blocks, accumulating 47 runs 
after seven overs, without loss. Charlie Fry came on to bowl his second over, with a short, slower ball doing the 

and it was a great contest against our Marist rivals. 
Team - Lakshay Panwar, James Moutlon, Ethan Aurisch, Jake Pendrick, Seb Pendergast, Mason Annear, Harry 
Gravener, Bailey Carubia, Ben Harrington, Charlie Anderson, Nathan Nikolajew
Injured: Lachie Allman (inj.), Tyson Birss (inj.)

trick to dismiss Warragul’s dangerous opener. A run out 
two deliveries later, and a double strike from Jack Kelly 
(2/17) in the 11th over swung momentum back our way, 
but some strong lower order hitting from Warragul saw 
them claim back ascendency and post a difficult 6/137. 
Our opponents started well in their defence, bowling 
tight and taking regular wickets. After ten overs, we 
were 3/36, not without hope, but still a significant 
distance from victory. Another wicket reduced us to 
4/50, but with skipper Jay Diamond set at the crease 
and Oakley Pearson coming off his 33* off 22 in the 
previous game, we were still an, albeit slim, chance. 
The pair went about forging an 82-run partnership from 
the last eight overs. Jay finished on 39* and Oakley again put in a claim for man of the match, rocketing 48* not 
out from 32 deliveries. Despite a valiant effort, we would fall 5 runs short; our 25 extras with the ball costing us. 
Team: Angus Heywood, Waltley Sutton, Jay Diamond, Jack Kelly, Oakley Pearson, Cooper Lett, Coby Bronts, 
Ryan Phelan, Charlie Fry , Zach Felsbourg, Tyson Dobson, Harry Stables
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international showjumping

Year 9 student Cohen Wade has had a busy year competing in various Showjumping competitions, including 
internationally. He competed at the Pony Club international Showjumping and mounted games competition 
held in China where he was a member of the Australian team of eight riders aged 14-18 years that travelled 
with a coach and team manager.  Cohen competed in two official Showjumping competitions placing 1st and 
6th respectively and 1st and 2nd in the unofficial competition that not all riders were allowed to compete in.  
He rode a borrowed horse that they had only had one practice on.  Competitors also did some sightseeing 
and experienced Chinese traditional activities including some traditional dishes and a home stay. Only the very 
rich can afford horses in China and so most horses are owned by riding schools.  The riders also did some 

Above - Some of the Australian team providing instruction 
to some Junior Chinese Pony Club members. (Cohen 
is on the far left)

Above - Cohen (second from left) with his award 
for fastest run shoot time.

instructing of the younger riders and generally enjoyed 
making friends. 
In September school holidays Cohen was selected 
as part of a Victorian junior Modern Pentathlon team 
to compete in New Zealand at the Waikato Modern 
Pentathlon Championships in the Youth Male 15/16 years 
section. Modern pentathlon consists of swimming 200m, 
horse riding a Showjumping round, épée fencing, and 
a combined event of running 800m and shooting five 
targets and this is repeated four times making 3.2kms 
and 20 shots.  Cohen competed well and received the 
silver medal, only 20 points off the gold medal.  He also 
received an award for the fastest run shoot time over all 
the age groups.

Above - Presentation of the Showjumping class that 
Cohen won with the Chinese officials.  (Cohen in 
the middle with the blue sash)

At the recent Australian Showjumping Championships, 
held on the Mornington Peninsula, Cohen competed in 
the Ivory and Pearl Pony Showjumping series picking 
up 7th Overall in the Ivory (placing 2nd, 3rd and 5th in the qualification classes) and 5th overall in the Pearl 
90cm series - winning two of the qualification classes and coming second in the third classes to lead the series 
coming into the final - an unlucky rail saw him finish 5th overall in the Australian SJ Pony Series.
Congratulations Cohen!
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Term Dates 
TERM FOUR
Monday 8th October - Friday 7th December

TERM ONE - 2019
Thursday 31st January - Friday 5th April

Events Calendar
Monday 26th November
Headstart Begins

Tuesday 27th November
Orientation Day

Tues 4th - Tues 11th December
Marist Cricket Carnival 

Wednesday 5th December
Year 8 Quest Day

Thursday 6th December
Awards Evening

Friday 7th December
Last Day for Students

Wednesday 19th December
School Office Closes

Thursday 17th January
School Office Opens

Thursday 24th January
Resource List Collection - St Mary’s Hall
Uniform Shop Open/Blazer Fittings

Tuesday 29th January
Uniform Shop Open 1-5pm

Thursday 31st January
Students return

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is located at 46 Cunningham 
Street, Sale.  The contact number is 5144 6514.
 
The Uniform Shop operating hours:
Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College. 
 
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.  
 
Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale.  
 
Blazers and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-
cleaned. 
 
Please note we have some second-hand uniforms 
in stock. However, if you have any excess supply 
please consider bringing them in for sale. 
 
If you require assistance with the Uniform Shop 
outside of the regular hours please contact the 
St. Patrick’s office on 5143 9700.

Canteens
 
If you can volunteer your time for the Canteen in 
2019 please fill in the form below and return to 
reception. 

2019 Canteen Volunteer Form

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853

   St. Patrick’s Campus          03 5143 9700
   Student Absences St. Patricks Campus
                                              03 5143 9721

   Sion Campus    		     03 5143 9600
   Student Absences Sion Campus
                                              03 5143 9600

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/11/Canteen-Volunteer-Form.pdf

